
JOURNAL OF THE CITY COUNCIL   Special Session – September 2,  2011 
 
COUNCIL & STAFF PRESENT: 
 
Richard Detweiler  Mayor 
Carolyn Chrisman  Councilmember 
Tony Fajkus   Councilmember 
Jerry Mills   Councilmember 
Mari E. Macomber City Manager 
Vickie Brumbaugh  City Clerk 
Laura Guy  Finance Director 
Sarah Halstead Community Services Director 
Melanie Smith  Assistant City Manager 
 
Absent:  
Roger A. Edge  Councilmember 
Howard Hickman City Attorney 
 
The City Council of the City of Kirksville, Missouri, met in a Special Session on Friday, 
September 2,  2011, at 4:00 p.m. in the City Hall Council Chambers. 
 
ORDER OF AGENDA 
Councilmember Chrisman moved to approve the Order of Agenda; seconded by 
Councilmember Fajkus.  The motion carried by the following vote:   
Ayes – 4: Mayor Detweiler; Councilmembers Chrisman, Fajkus and Mills 
Noes – 0; Absent – Councilmember Edge 
 
INFORMATION PRESENTATION 
None. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
None. 
 
ACTION PRESENTATIONS 
 
Street Use for Monster Truck Display 
Councilmember Chrisman moved to approve the street closure of Missouri Street from 
Marion to Franklin Street on September 9 from 2:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. for a monster 
truck display; seconded by Councilmember Fajkus.  The motion carried by the following 
vote:   
Ayes – 4: Mayor Detweiler; Councilmembers Chrisman, Fajkus and Mills 
Noes – 0; Absent – Councilmember Edge 
 
Liquor License for Findling Enterprises dba Steve’s Deli 
Councilmember Chrisman moved to approve a liquor license for Findling Enterprises, 
Inc. dba Steve’s Garden Deli; seconded by Councilmember Fajkus. 
 
Steve’s Deli was sold to new owners, Jay and Angie Findling. 



 
The motion carried by the following vote:   
Ayes – 4: Mayor Detweiler; Councilmembers Chrisman, Fajkus and Mills 
Noes – 0; Absent – Councilmember Edge 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the Council, Councilmember Chrisman 
moved to adjourn; seconded by Councilmember Fajkus.  The motion carried by the 
following vote:  Ayes – 4: Mayor Detweiler; Councilmembers Chrisman, Fajkus and Mills 
Noes – 0; Absent – Councilmember Edge 
 
Mayor Detweiler declared the meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m. 
 
 

Vickie Brumbaugh, CMC MRCC 
City Clerk 


